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Lakeside Pumpkin Patch 

Thank you to everyone who 

helped, bought, and sold. 

Special thank you to our Chief   

Pumpkineer, Ken Chennell. 
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Something New for the Bazaar this year! 

We will have a selection of filled jars for sale at the bazaar this year.  They 

will be filled with all kinds of goodies – cookies, candy, candles, Christmas 

ornaments, craft supplies, small spa items and more!   Each jar will be            

assigned a number and a corresponding ticket will be sold randomly to 

bazaar visitors for $5.00 each.  The number they draw is matched to a jar 

with that number.  Everyone is a winner! Jars are available to fill. If you 

would like to take one (or more) to fill, see Betty McMurchy, Ellen Keene or 

Nancy Gettys. A list of suggestions to fill the jars is also available. The        

bazaar will be held Saturday, November 10, in the fellowship hall. 

 You’re Invited to Attend 

2018 Charge Conference is being called a Church Conference as we will 

meet with several other churches in our Atlantic Central District. They are 

asking as many of our church to attend as possible, not just the Leadership 

Council, as they are trying to promote connectiveness in our District. Our 

Church Conference date is: Saturday, November 17th at 2:45 PM. We will be 

meeting at the Trinity UMC of West Palm Beach . They are located at:  1401 

Ninth Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 

UMW BAZAAR is coming!  November 10, 2018, 9 am– 1 pm. We will look for 

your  donations of jewelry, baked goods, plants, and Love it Again collecti-

bles that can be sold at the bazaar.  Contact circle leaders or Nancy Gettys 

for more information.  There will also be a luncheon.                                                                                                                           

PUT A LITTLE LOVE IN YOUR HEART AND THE WORLD WILL BE A BETTER PLACE 



 Volume 24 Issue 11 November 2018 Page 3 

Thanksgiving Eve Service 7:00 PM Wednesday,  November 21st.  

    A Breaking of the Bread fellowship time in the fellowship hall will follow the ser-

vice.  Everyone is invited to bring a pre-sliced loaf of home-made or bakery bread and a 

spread to share.  Please  indicate the type of bread and spread.  Coffee and cider will be 

served.   

DOWLLs  (Dining Out With Lakeside Ladies)                                                                                     
Calling all Lakeside Ladies! 
Please notice the change of date: Tuesday, November 13, 2018, 5:00 PM 
Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, DOWLLs will meet on the SECOND Tuesday this month. 
The ladies are headed to Amigos II Mexican/Cuban Restaurant which is located at 1754 
South Congress Avenue in the Greenwood Plaza in Palm Springs. 
Please reserve your “seat” with Teresa Wilhelm by noon on November 13. Call or 
text @ 561-327-2808, or email wilhelmwellness@gmail.com 
(Often there are coupons available for this restaurant.) 

 Mission Jar Focus  

The November Mission Jar Focus  will be CROS Christmas.  We will be       
collecting donations of cash in the Mission Jar to help CROS provide families 
with help for Christmas. 

Cash or checks accepted. Checks should be made payable to Lakeside UMC with 
“CROS  Ministries Gift of Hope” on the memo line. 

 

Thanks for supporting Lakeside’s Mission Jar.                                                                   
Lakeside Finance Committee 

NEW PICTORIAL DIRECTORY COMING 

It’s time!! It’s time to update our pictorial directory.  We will 

photograph all families and friends January 16-19, 2019, here 

at the church. Be sure to save the date!  Our directory won’t 

be complete without you!  Watch the newsletters and Sunday 

bulletins for more information as we get closer to                  

January.  

mailto:wilhelmwellness@gmail.com
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Holiday Bazaar 

Saturday, November 10 

9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
 

 

Baked Goods - - Hand-made Crafts 

$5 Jars - - Collectibles 

Jewelry - - Plants 
 

 

Lunch 11:00 – 12:30 
Chicken Salad  

Jellied Cranberry Salad 

Roll - Lemon Cake 

Iced Tea – Coffee 

Tickets $10 each 
 

 

All proceeds will go to mission projects. 
 

Lakeside United Methodist Church 

               1901 – 12 Avenue S., Lake Worth 
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01– ALL SAINTS DAY 

       Choir Rehearsal         

02– WORLD COMMUNITY DAY 

03– Men’s Breakfast Group  

04–24th Sunday after  

        Pentecost 

      Holy Communion 

      All Saints Sunday 

   Daylight Savings Time Ends 

05– Bookworms 

06– ELECTION DAY 

      Boy Scouts 

07– Susanna Wesley Circle 

       Bible Study       

08– Holiday Bazaar set up    

       Choir Rehearsal              

09– Holiday Bazaar set up    

       Food Pantry 

10– Holiday Bazaar and  

       Luncheon 

 

 

 

11– 25th Sunday after 

          Pentecost 

       Organ/Tissue Donor  

           Sunday 

        International Day of  

           Prayer for the                

           Persecuted Church 

        Veteran’s Day 

12– Veteran’s Day Observed 

       Church Office Closed 

13– DOWLL 

       Boy Scouts 

14– Leadership Council 

       Bible Study 

15– Choir rehearsal 

16–        

17– Charge Conference  

       Matthew Meals   

18– 26th Sunday after 

          Pentecost 

       Bible Sunday 

 

 

19– Book Club  

       UMW Mission Team   

20– Boy Scouts           

21– Thanksgiving Eve Service 

       Breaking of the Bread 

22– THANKSGIVING 

      Church Office Closed 

23– Fall Holiday 

      Church Office Closed 

24–         

25– Last Sunday after  

          Pentecost 

       Christ the King/Reign of  

           Christ Sunday 

       UM Student Offering 

26– Lake Osborne Estates  

       Meeting 

27– Boy Scouts 

28– Advent Bible Study 

29– Choir Rehearsal                       

30–         

                                 

NOVEMBER AT A GLANCE 

  Lighthouse Academy is renting our classrooms again this year.  The students 

will be using our Fellowship Hall for their lunch room from 11:30 AM -1 PM . 

Please be mindful of the time that you enter so as to not disturb them. Also, 

be mindful of your driving in the parking lot so we can all be safe. Thank you. 
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Grounded In Prayer Bible 

Study-  continues on Wednes-

days, November 7th & 14th, 

at 6:30 PM in the Fellowship   

Hall.  

 
NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
3 Virginia Fry 

     John Giles 

5 Lindsey Boer 

     Lona Boer 

6 Anne Fralick 

     Sandy Simmons 

7 Ina Bechtol 

     Selburn Dacres 

8   Rosalie Goolsby 

9 Maryann Davis 

     Ramona Walsh 

10 Mildred Illigash 

12 Anne McCartney 

13 Barbara Russum 

14 Larry Hatt 

18 Mary Ann Giel 

19 Kenneth Friend 

     Marie Gerbus 

22 Carren Weissbach 

23  Keia Garrett Greenwood 

24 Heather Athas 

25 Alexia Loor 

27 Bethany Hagen Perez 

30 Karen Roongrojana 

Don’t see November birthday 

listed?  Please let  us know. 

Happy  Birthday! 

 Men’s Breakfast Group will meet on Saturday, 

November 3rd in the fellowship hall at 8 AM.  

REMINDER: The church public  office hours are  Monday 

- Friday from  9 AM to 1 PM. Please plan to conduct 

your business during these hours. 

 Book Club will meet on 

Monday, November 19th 

at 12 PM in the Library.                         

Contact Sharon          

Bouyoucas at 968-1892. 

UMM MEN 

Lakeside Chancel 

Choir meets on   

Thursdays at 7 PM. 

Please contact 

Wendell if you wish 

to join them.                

THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY– the church office will 

be closed Thursday, November 22nd and Fri-

day, November 23rd. 

Vacation– Our Administrative Assistant will be 

on vacation the week of November 12th to the 

16th. Monday, November 12th the church office 

will be closed for the Veteran’s Day Holiday. The 

office will be staffed with our faithful volunteers 

the rest of the week. 



 

UMW WOMEN 

Bookworms– Monday,           

November 5th, at 7 PM in         

Fellowship Hall.  

Susanna Wesley Circle– 

Wednesday, November 7th  

at 10 AM in Library. 

UMW Mission Team–         

Monday, November 19h at    

7 PM in the Fellowship Hall. 

Please notify the Church Office if 

you have a change of address, 

phone number, or email address.  

Christmas Cantata 

Sunday, December 16th, 2018 at 10 AM 

“WHEN EARTH RECEIVED HER KING” 

Created, Arranged and Orchestrated by Marty Parks. 

God's people had long awaited a King. Scriptures prophesied of His        

coming, and with great desire and longing His people waited. To some, 

when He finally came, the simplicity of His birth seemed to contradict the 

magnitude of His purpose. Born in a humble stable..."Born a Child and yet a 

King": Prophecy foretold it..."Unto us a Child is born, unto us a Son is giv-

en...And the government will be upon His shoulder. And His name will be 

called Wonderful, Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince Of 

Peace." Thus was the stage set for the day when Earth received her King. 

"When Earth Received Her King" features new songs written by Marty Parks, 

a nostalgic song by his father, the late Joe E. Parks, along with favorite       

carols and select songs of the seasons all designed to bring praise to Jesus 

Christ, the King of Kings and Lord of Lords.  
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Advent Bible Study will begin on Wednes-

day, November 28th at 7 PM in the Fellow-

ship Hall. It will continue on the next three 

Wednesdays, December 5th, 12th & 19th. 

“Christmas Gifts That Won’t Break”, by 

James W. Moore with Jacob Armstrong. 

The study explores the spirit of Christmas. 

As you light the candles on your Advent 

wreath, reflect on the unbreakable gifts 

that God has given us: hope, love, joy, and 

peace. And remember God’s greatest gift, 

Jesus Christ, who comes to us as a baby 

and leads us through all the days of our 

lives. 
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MATTHEW MEALS MINISTRY                                                                             

As Pastor David says, “Be a blessing to others!”             

Lakeside blesses our community with a hot, cooked meal on a Saturday 

at the end of every month.  Why not volunteer to help with this ministry?  

Food prep begins at 2:00PM.  The food is boxed in carry-out containers 

and given out at 4:00PM.  Please prayerfully consider joining in this       

ministry.  There is a place for you to help! 

Saturday, November 17th will be the next Matthew Meals distribution.  For 

more information, see Sally Chennell. 

FOOD PANTRY  MINISTRY                                                                                   
Volunteers are needed to assist with this ministry on the 3rd 

Friday of this month. While the pantry hours are 10:00 AM 

to 12:00 Noon, volunteers are needed 9:30AM –12:30PM.  

For more information, see Sally Chennell.  The next date is 

Friday, November 9th. Distribution of food: 10:00 AM-12:00 PM.  

FOOD  PANTRY  UPDATE 

We often hear the comment, “I would like to donate to the Food Pantry, but I 

don’t know what they need!”  Here is a list of items that are always needed: 

Baby Food   Baby Diapers   Baby Wipes 
Peanut Butter  Jelly     Big Boxes of Cereal 
Canned Pasta  Rice     Spaghetti 
Canned Soup   Canned Fruit    CLEAN plastic grocery bags  
 
Remember “Buy One, Get One” offers are a great way to help without 

spending a lot of cash! 

Put your donations on the stage nearest the Food Pantry closet.                

Thank you so very much for your help! 
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The Lakeside United Methodist Church Memorials Committee          

Gifts made in honor of a loved one are used to enhance the worship        

service, or are used for beautification of the sanctuary or other church  

properties. The donor, or the family, may choose to designate the use of the 

funds.  Please consider remembering a loved one in this manner. Contact 

Tom Harden for more information. 

Lakeside United Methodist Mission Statement 

Sharing the grace of God through: Worship, Sacraments, Fellowship,                 

Prayer, Study, Service, Witness, and Love.  

Vision Statement 

Be a welcoming church reaching people with God's love within our               
community and beyond. 

NEW CHURCH ADDRESS- The church address changed as of the 

first of January. Please make the change on your address books, 

computers, etc. 

Lakeside United Methodist Church 

1901 12th Ave. S.,  Lake Worth, FL 33461 

 KEENAGER’S  REGULAR  MONTHLY  MEETING 

Regular Keenagers' Potluck meetings will resume on Wednesday, December 

12, 2018, at 11:30 AM in the Fellowship Hall.  Hosts for the December meeting 

will be your officers.  

 

The Officers for 2018-2019 are as follows: 

President:  Teresa Wilhelm          Vice-President:  Beverly Hartman 

Secretary: Nancy Gettys              Treasurer: Marty Hartman 

Sunshine: Jean Crawford 
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Gleaning 
2018/2019 Gleaning Season 

 
Hello Gleaners!  
 
The start of the 2018/2019 gleaning season is quickly approaching. We anticipate 
a sweet corn gleaning in Clewiston on November 17 to start off the sweet corn  
season. We are also waiting for the go ahead from our lettuce and leaf growers, 
which should come sometime in November to start our gleaning events in Belle 
Glade. Our east coast sites appear to be on target for a January 12 start. Of 
course, there is a lot of weather to come between now and then, temperature          
fluctuations and always the unforeseen; but crops are resilient and so are we! 
 
For those of you looking to bring a group to a Monday and Friday gleaning event, 
Keith has 5 of 22 days booked already. Let Keith know what looks good. 

 
For more information about CROS Gleaning, please contact  
Keith  Cutshall at kcutshall@crosministries.org. 

Dear Friends in Mission, 

Recently, several Hurricanes have hit the United States and the Caribbean. 

Hurricane Harvey and Irma have devastated Texas, Florida, and other areas. 

As images streamed across our screen, many of us have moved to prayer, 

giving and action. We’re grateful that are partnering with us through The 

United Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR). 

Thank you for your recent gifts through The Advance, the designated giving 

channel of The United Methodist Church. We are pleased to share that 100 

percent of your contribution will support UMCOR’s U. S. disaster training and 

response. Giving through The Advance enables United Methodists o partner 

with one another in mission and ministry around the world. Thank you for join-

ing with us in God’s  mission. 

Grace and Peace, 

Roland Fernandez                                 Rev. Russell C. Pierce 

General Treasurer                                 Executive Director, Mission Engagement                                                                       

                                     General Board of Global Ministries 

mailto:kcutshall@crosministries.org
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        Lakeside United 

Methodist Church 

1901 12th Ave. S. 
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Phone: 561-585-7519 
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Email: 

lumc_lw@bellsouth.net 

www.lakesideumchurch.org 

David Branson, Pastor 

Newsletter Editor:                        

Carolyn Ludwig 

We have a Place for 

You! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Small Groups  8:45 AM                                     

Sunday Worship  10:00 AM 

 Dear Friends, 

Well, Fall is here! I admit we don’t really have a lot 

of seasonal foliage or significant drop in tempera-

ture here in Florida. But as the year begins to wind 

down, it often leads to a time of reflection as we 

start thinking about what has been accomplished 

so far this year. 

Our children use reflection in school and during 

therapy, just like we do in our daily lives. It is a time 

for them to see if they are on track academically. 

It is also a time for them to reflect on the healing 

process. We cannot underestimate the impact of 

therapy for our children and the importance of re-

flection for them. You see, they typically struggle 

with self worth. Thus, reflecting on their progress 

becomes essential to help them see they are suc-

cessful and can accomplish great things. One 

should never let their past define their future. Our 

children have suffered from abuse, abandonment 

and neglect. But with your support, they can ac-

complish great things. 

Can you imagine how these children feel? They 

don’t believe that they can ever experience the 

kind of love that most children take for granted. 

They are beginning to realize what they are 

achieving. Your support is helping our children to 

believe that they can be successful and loved. 

From our children and staff, thank you for your 

continued love, support, and prayers.                  

Sincerely, Elisabeth Gadd, MNM, CFRE                              

Chief Development Officer                                                 

Florida United Methodist Children’s Home 

Thanks to all those who par-

ticipated in the First Care 

Baby Boomerang back in 

September. Our church          

donated $837.67 in all to the 

First Care Women’s Clinic. 

Good job everyone! 

Thanks to those who 

participated in and 

supported the CROS 

HUSTLE2 END HUNGER  

5K RUN/WALK . We 

raised over $1,000 for 

the walk. 

     CARING     

   SHARING 


